WOODVILLE BOARD OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS-REGULAR MEETING
OCTOBER 29, 2008

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Public Affairs held on Wednesday, October 29, 2008 at 7:05 p.m. in Council Chambers at Town Hall.  Present at Roll Call were BOPA members – Pres. Scott Schneider, Bill Andrews, and Larry Shue, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Administrative Assistant Kris Gerwin, Council members Bob Hathaway , Judy Karchner, Ty Tracy, Joe Riffle, and Jeff Tate,  Scott Schroeder of Poggemeyer Design Group (PDG)
President Schneider called the meeting to order.
Minutes of the September 24, 2008 meeting were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION – Scott Schroeder of PDG reported that the Combined Sewer Overflows (CSO), mostly located along the North Side of the river bank, needed additional surveying. PDG will be surveying the areas to provide more information for the Sewer Separation Project. 
Mr. Schroeder reported that an initial report of the wells is indicating that the surface water of the wells is contaminated. It is his recommendation that the Village take a proactive approach on this matter with the EPA.
CLERK-TREASURER – Runion presented Finance Payment #1286 in the amount of $22,089.36 for approval. Bill Andrews made a motion to approve the payment, Larry Shue second.  VOTE – Yeas – Andrews, Shue, and Schneider. Nays – None MOTION CARRIED  3-0

No consumption report was presented due to the illness of Billing/Utilities Clerk Dawn Bockbrader.
WORKS ADMINISTRATOR – Gerwin reported for Bob Rickard who was attending the AMP-OHIO conference in Columbus. 
· There are about 60 basement surveys left to be completed. A letter has been sent to these households, and some have set up appointments. Gerwin will be meeting with Solicitor Bob Kuhlman to decide what can be done to finish up the surveys.
· Hydrant flushing began on October 27 and has been going well. The guys did have a main break on Lime Road, but they were able to repair it. The refurbishing of the third filter will be put on hold until the hydrant flushing is complete.

· The Administrative and Personnel meeting has been set for November 1st at 8:30am to review applications for the Lineman position.

· Eagon & Associates has finished the Well Field Performance Evaluation and the EPA has been notified. The EPA will set a meeting date to review the evaluation. Then a date will be set to meet with the BOPA and Council for the overview of the Well Field evaluation.
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WORKS ADMINISTRATOR- CONTINUED- Gerwin
· The air compressor at the Water Treatment Plant (WTP)has been replaced.
· Because of low water levels from the wells, no repairs will be started on the clarifier until the spring of 2009.
· Two of the three filters at the WTP have been refurbished. The contractor will not be working on the third filter until the hydrant flushing has been completed.

· The Virginia Swartz property at 515 Findlay Road needs the sanitary sewer lateral re-routed from the west side of the property over to the east side of the property. It was determined that the sewer lateral should have been tapped into the Village’s sewer system when the interceptor sewer was installed. The Village will cover the cost of the labor and materials to grade and reseeding the trench, as well as repairs to the sidewalk and driveway. The letter advising Mrs. Swartz of this, along with an agreement letter for her to sign was approved by Bob Kuhlman. A quote for the re-routing of the sanitary sewer from the west side of the property to the east side was received from Unilliance for $7,350, and also from Wm. Busdiecker & Son for $3,200. Andrews made a motion to accept the bid from Wm. Busdiecker & Son for $3,200, Shue second. VOTE-Yeas-Andrews, Shue, Schneider. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 3-0.
All members received a copy of the FACTA (Fair Accurate Credit Reporting Act) Memo prepared by Dawn Bockbrader. This memo provided the information from the seminar that she attended. The Federal Trade Commission (FTC) was requiring policies for Identity Theft to be implemented in the Village by November 1st, and now they have extended the deadline for May 1, 2009.
President Schneider adjourned the meeting at 7:30p.m.


President Scott Schneider

Clerk-Treasurer Barbara J. Runion
